HOVETON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting

held on 8*" May 2017 at the Jubilee Room, Hoveton Village Hall

Present:  Councillor Martin Richmond (Chair of the Meeting)
Councillor Peter Howe
Councillor Alex Howe
Councillor Jilly Gourlay
Councillor Ann Rogers

Officer: Lisa Weller — Clerk

Visitors in Attendance: Councillor Nigel Dixon (District and County Councillor)
Six members of the public

1. ELECTIONS and ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS

2.

i

b
:

1.4.

Councillor Martin Richmond was unanimously elected as Chair of the Council and
he signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Councillor Peter Howe was unanimously elected as Vice-Chair of the Council.
Councillors’ responsibilities were reviewed. It was agreed that all responsibilities
currently allocated to councillors should remain the same.

The matters contained in paragraphs (iii) to (ix) and (xi) to (xvi) of paragraph k of
Section 2 of Standing Orders were considered. HPC agreed that all documents had
been reviewed recently, were regularly updated, and were suitable for use in 2017
-18. It was agreed Terms of Reference for all groups would remain the same. HPC
also agreed that the Granary Staithe Working Party should be retained (led by Clir
Richmond and ClIr Peter Howe) in case work arises at the Staithe in the future.

APOLOGIES, CO-OPTIONS and RESIGNATIONS

dglka
2.2,
2.3.

Apologies for absence were received from Clir Christopher Marshall.
There were no co-options.
There were no resignations.

UESTIONS OF THE CLERK and CLERK'S REPORT

1.

Fuls

Initials

Clir Alex Howe queried the status of a street light repair she’d requested for Two

Saints Close. The Clerk told HPC the fault had been reported to Amey, who were

due to fix it. The Clerk has chased this up with Amey and is waiting to hear back.
The Clerk reported HPC's internal auditor was due to collect the files for the audit
later in the week and that the Annual Return and audit report should be available
to be approved by HPC at the council’s June meeting. The Clerk also said she had
been contacted by a representative of Horning Sailing Club, with a request to put
up banners on the railings near the double roundabouts. HPC agreed it would not
encourage this, as it may prove a distraction to drivers, though Highways at NCC







